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BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Wednesday, February 14, 2007

 Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Wednesday, February 14, 2007. Vice Chairman Charles D. Baker, opened the meeting at 7:30P.M
Attendance: Vice Chairman Charles D. Baker, Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy, Adam P. Forman, and Daniel R. Santanello and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion: 

Ms. Jan Baker, Chairperson to the Town Meeting Size Committee requested the Board of Selectmen reserve a place on the warrant for an article to alter the size of Town meeting membership if that is what the committee decides. 

Brown Bag Policy was briefly discussed and will resume discussion on implementing a policy at a future meeting of the Board. 
Essex Street & Stetson Street traffic update. 

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on the FY 08 Budget.
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve meeting minutes from January 31, 2007 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve a Used Car Dealers Permit for Swampscott Auto Sales, 197-201 Essex Street, Swampscott seconded by Selectman Santanello.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $5,539.00 for services through December 31, 2006 seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to accept the recommendation of Reinhardt Associates from the Design Selection Committee for the Temple Israel re-use seconded by Selectman Santanello. 
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR’S REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· Council on Aging Director update. 
· Property Assessment / Town owned properties.
SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Cassidy sent his condolences to the Harris Family on the recent passing of their daughter Captain Jennifer Harris. Mr. Cassidy informed the Harris Family that the Town will be there to support them.  
Selectman Forman sent his condolences to the Harris Family on the recent passing of their daughter Captain Jennifer Harris. Mr. Forman expressed that no words could make the family feel any better but wanted them to know that the Town is here to support them.
Selectman Santanello sent his condolences to the Harris Family on the recent passing of their daughter Captain Jennifer Harris and to the Pierro Family on the passing of Mr. Anthony Pierro  who was an impressive 110 years old. 
Vice Chairman Baker sent his condolences to the Harris Family and asked that we all keep them in our thoughts. Mr. Baker reminded all resident that our community currently has a number of young men and women serving our country and asked that we remember them in our daily thoughts.  Mr. Baker asked Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator to update the residents on the Towns snow and ice removal regarding the recent storm.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to adjourn meeting at 8:50P.M seconded by Selectman Cassidy. 
Attest:
Maureen Gilhooley
Administrative Assistant 

